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U.S. Department of Justice

Federal Bureau of Investigation

In Reply, Please Refer to One Justice Way

File No. Dallas, Texas 75220
972-559-5000
December 26, 2007

Ms. Laura Adams-Jenkins
3112 Rustic Meadows Drive
Bedford, Texas 76021

Dear Ms. Adams-Jenkins:

The United States Attorney's Office has forwarded your
letter, dated August 17, 2007, to the Federal Bureau of
Investigation (FBI) for review. The actions of Officer Deana
Ramsour, Euless Police Department, during the arrest of Roy
Adams, Jr. are brought into question by your letter.

The FBI has no authority to conduct an investigation in
the absence of an indication that a law within our investigative
jurisdiction has been violated. Based on the information
provided to the FBI, it cannot be determined if such a violation
exists. Therefore, the FBI cannot be of assistance to your son.

The United States Department of Justice, has
established specific criteria which, in most circumstances, must
be present before the FBI will initiate an investigation. 1In
order for a complaint to be considered by FBI Headquarters or an
FBI field office, it should (1) be written by the wvictim or
someone with first-hand knowledge of the alleged incident; (2) 2
name the alleged victim(s) and subject(s), if known; (3) provide
date(s) of the incident(s); (4) describe the incident(s): (5)
describe the kinds of injuries sustained and whether or not
medical treatment was sought; (6) describe any monetary or other
loss resulting from the incident(s); and (7) contain the names

of witnesses.

Covering events in a chronological order will aid an
investigator in understanding the complaint. It is helpful to
identify victims, subjects and witnesses by name, race, sex, and
date of birth, if possible. If all these identifiers are not
available, further identifiers could include telephone numbers,
license plates, physical description, address and/or occupation.



The FBI is not aware of your son's current legal
status. If he is represented at thisg time he may wish to consult
with his counsel before replying to this letter.

The FBI does not angswer all correspondence. If future
letters from Mr. Adams do not contain additional facts supporting
his allegations, they will be filed without a response.

The FBI values the input provided by the public.
Should specific pertinent information come to your attention
* regarding an activity that you believe constitutes a violation of
the law within the investigative jurisdiction of the FBI, please 5
furnish it to our office located at: Special Agent in Charge, =
Federal Bureau of Investigation, 2601 Meacham Boulevard, Suite K

500, Fort Worth, Texas 76137.

Sincerely,

Robert E. Casey, Jr.
Special Agent in Charge

s

Peter R. Stoneham
Supervisory Special Agent



